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CIRCULAR N0. 26  

 
CONSIDERATION TO ALLOW CONSULTING ENGINEERS TO OPERATE DURING THE MCO  

 

Dear IEM Members, 

Since the onslaught of the pandemic, The Institution of Engineers Malaysia has been working 

closely and actively with the Government by giving our feedback and response to relevant 

agencies via presentations and stakeholder engagement sessions.  Through the various Ministries, 

such as the Ministry of Works, Ministry of Science, Technology, and Innovation, as well as Ministry 

of International Trade and Industry, we managed to present the thoughts of the Engineering 

community to the Government.  

 

In response to feedback received from members, we would like to inform that IEM had recently 

written to the Ministry of Works and Ministry of International Trade and Industry (MITI) to seek their 

consideration to allow consulting engineers to operate during the MCO subject to complying with 

conditions set by Malaysian National Security Council (MKN).  We are happy to inform that the 

Ministry of Works had been very supportive of IEM’s, and they had sent an official letter to MKN 

requesting MKN’s consideration of IEM’s request. 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank Yang Berhormat Dato' Sri Haji Fadillah bin Haji Yusof 

the Senior Minister, Ministry of Works for his upmost support. We will you update on further 

developments once there is response from MKN. 

 

IEM will continue to post latest announcements from the government, ministries or government 

agencies related or affecting the engineering industry for members’ information. Do keep a look 

out for our email blast or visit the IEM website at www.myiem.org.my under the tab ‘RELATED TO 

ENGINEERING’ or join our Telegram Channel to receive faster updates. 
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Scan this QR code to access IEM Official Website  

 

  

IEM had also launched our very own mobile app IEMGo on 15 April 2021 to improve 

communication with members.  You may download IEMGo from the following platforms: 

 

 
 

 

  

 

We hope that all our members would remain safe and healthy during this challenging time.   If you 

need any assistance or information, please do not hesitate to contact IEM Secretariat at 

sec@iem.org.my or call our main telephone line 03-79684001.  The IEM Secretariat are working 

from home as per the conditions set by MKN but they will respond to you promptly.  You may also 

contact the respective departments as follows: 

 

Finance finance@iem.org.my or samantha@iem.org.my  

Membership membershipenquiry@iem.org.my or fatimah@iem.org.my  

Graduate Applications ruhaida@iem.org.my  

PI Applications adlina@iem.org.my or ratna@iem.org.my  

Events act@iem.org.my or shahrul@iem.org.my  

Welfare suhana@iem.org.my  

 
 

Thank you. 

 

#myIEMstaysafe 

#myIEMstayhealthy  

#iemstayhealthystaysafe 
 

 

Special Committee on COVID-19 

The Institution of Engineers, Malaysia  

30th July 2021 

 

##END## 
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